ANNUAL REPORT

REAP LODGES AND EMERGENCY SHELTER

From 3 September 2021 through 31 July 2022, REAP’s Lodges and Emergency Shelter has provided
the following services to our homeless community:

We have provided emergency housing for a total of 816 individual clients for a total
of 12,093-night stays.

These clients were also served a total of nutritious 13,240 meals, including a hot
evening meal with protein, 2 vegetables, starch, drink and dessert, and a breakfast
snack. These meals were provided under contract with Bright Bridge Ministries and
delivered ready for serving to the Lodges.

While collaborating with our partner REAP Rapid Rehousing, we were able to
permanently house 55 clients under funding by the CARES Act/ESG programs.

A total of 10 clients were housed in supported housing without using RRH funding.
6 other clients were assisted with their rental applications.

26 clients were assisted in obtaining a new or replacement ID card.

27 clients were assisted in obtaining a new/replacement Social Security card.

We helped 3 clients sign up for Social Security benefits.

We helped 18 clients sign up for Food Stamps.

We assisted 12 children get enrolled in daycare.

We had 60 clients enroll in the Escambia County Community Clinic.

We assisted 21 clients to get their prescription medications, linked 3 clients with the
mobile response team for mental health counseling, and helped 1 homeless male
get enrolled in Lakeview Lodges.

We helped 9 clients relocate from Pensacola to Chicago, Tampa, Ohio, California,
and Atlanta to reunite with family, and 1 client to Tampa for drug rehab.



